## **ELECTION BOARD MEETING MINUTES**

April 20, 2022

10:00 A.M.

Those in attendance: James Holland (Chairman), Mark Kevitt (Vice-Chairman), Peter King (Attorney), and Shari J. Lentz (Secretary)

Chairman, James Holland called the meeting to order.

The first order of business was to review the legal notice from April 9, 2022 edition of The Republic newspaper that listed the candidates for the 2022 Primary Election. The board unanimously approved the notice by acclamation.

Clerk, Shari Lentz reported that the poll worker training sessions are set for April 25<sup>th</sup>, 26<sup>th</sup> and 27<sup>th</sup>. The bipartisan teams for setup of the vote centers are scheduled and in place.

Per the board's desire, each board member was then presented with a policy statement regarding voters with disabilities created by Vice Chairman, Mark Kevitt. Each member will review the document and the board will discuss adoption at a future meeting.

With no further business to discuss, James Holland made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:35 a.m. Shari Lentz seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.